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July 20, 2004 
 
The Honorable Pete V. Domenici 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
Dear Senator Domenici: 
 
In light of the recent decision by the United States Court of Appeals for the District of 
Columbia Circuit concerning Yucca Mountain (Nuclear Energy Institute v. Environmental 
Protection Agency, No. 01-1258), I would like to reaffirm the position of the Health Physics 
Society regarding the Environmental Protection Agency’s (EPA) performance standard for 
protection of the public for release of radioactive material from the Yucca Mountain nuclear 
waste repository.   
 
By letter of 5 February 1997, Society President Richard Vetter conveyed to the Senate Energy 
and Natural Resources Committee the Society’s support for the standard for safe and proper 
disposal of high-level radioactive waste contained in the 105th Congress’ S.104, the “Nuclear 
Waste Policy Act of 1997,” paragraph 205(d), as introduced to the Senate.  This letter 
forwarded and reaffirmed a letter of July 25, 1996, in which the Society established its position 
in support of this standard, then contained in the 104th Congress’ S.1936, the “Nuclear Waste 
Policy Act of 1996.”  A copy of the 1997 letter and its attachment are enclosed. 
 
The two previous letters specifically stated the Society’s support for an overall performance 
standard prohibiting releases that would expose an average member of the general population 
in the vicinity of the Yucca Mountain site to an annual dose in excess of 100 millirem. 
However, the letters referenced the entire Section 205(d) of both bills, which provides for the 
repository licensing standards to include analysis of the repository performance out to 10,000 
years after commencement of operation of the repository (Section 205(d)(4)).  The Society’s 
support for the standard, which was first expressed in 1996, included support for all provisions 
of the standard including terminating the analysis at 10,000 years. 
 



This letter reaffirms the Society’s support at this time for the performance standard, including 
analysis of the overall system performance for the first 10,000 years after the commencement 
of operation of the repository. A period of 10,000 years exceeds a reasonable period for 
assessing potential future human health consequences. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions about the Society’s position on 
the existing EPA performance standards for Yucca Mountain. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 

 
 

Raymond A. Guilmette, PhD 
 
Enclosure 
 
 






